
Term 1   Week 3 

2024 

Hello families and community members,  

I hope you were able to enjoy some of the gorgeous sunshine over the last few days.  

PNPS Information Evening 

It was great having the majority of our families and a grandparent attend our PNPS Information Evening on Wednesday. We trialed a different 

format this year with teachers sharing information about ‘what, why and how’ children are learning in both classrooms at different times during 

the evening. An overview about our PNPS Improvement journey, ‘where we’ve been, where we are and where we are going’ was shared. Many 

thanks to Pete Masters for cooking the sausage sizzle. We love sharing the learning and what is happening at PNPS so please reach out if you were 

unable to attend, want to clarify anything or simply want more information.  

Continuous improvement is a guiding principle of PNPS and this year, in regards to teaching and learning we are focusing on: 

Learning for transfer with connection to community to ensure students are applying their learning and understand the relevance/purpose 

Students transferring their reading skills and knowledge into their writing 

Teaching concepts of the curriculum and introducing play-based and inquiry learning to deepen this learning 

Students articulating the why, what, how and next steps of learning:  

what they are learning (the intention of learning; skill/knowledge/understanding)? 
why they are learning it (how it relates to other ideas/concepts/previous learning, next steps in learning and real world context)? 
how they are learning it? (plan, monitor, evaluate their learning & effective learner strategies)   
how they know if they are successful, and their next steps? (Success criteria) 
 

At home parents can talk with their child’s school day by asking them the above ‘what, why, how’ questions.  

Governing Council 

Many thanks to families who have self-nominated for Governing Council this year. Our AGM and General meeting will be held on Monday Feb 26th 

at 6.30 pm. There will be a delicious platter of food to share throughout the meeting.  

RELISH – A learning opportunity for our community! 

Staff, parents and community members have commenced their learning about a human operating system, called RELISH. It is awesome that we 
have staff, families and community all learning together on a topic that can be applied to our school, families and the wider community. This week 
we started learning the 1st of the 6 Social Cognitive Needs – Relatedness; the need to relate and belong, to feel a sense of safety and belonging 
within a group.  
 
Classroom Learning 
 

Our year 3-6 students have been transferring their reading knowledge from the novel Blueback by Tim Winton into learning about descriptive writ-
ing and applying their knowledge to create descriptive writing using the five senses, adjectives and similes.  
  
In Inquiry, the JP class have been learning about where food comes from, where different foods are grown and the availability of foods. As part of 
their inquiry, incorporating play-based learning, they have created their own class market garden.  
 
Wishing you all a fabulous weekend and like always please contact the school if you would like any further information about what we are doing 
and learning! 
 

Best Wishes,  
Lisa Masters  









MATERIALS & SERVICES CHARGE 2024  

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Section 129 of the Education and Children’s Services Act 2019 allows schools, in consultation with 

the governing council, to charge, collect and recover a materials and services charge. 

For the 2024 school year, the governing council has approved a proposed materials and services 

charge amount of $287.00. Tax Invoices will be sent to families at the beginning of term 1.  

If you are eligible for School Card, the procedures are listed below. This can now be done online. 

Applying for School Card instructions are included in the flyer below.    

SCHOOL CARD 2024 

The School Card scheme provides financial assistance to eligible families to cover the cost of       

education expenses.  

Application forms 

School Card scheme application forms (online and printable forms) are available on the 

SA.GOV.AU website. 

Each application form includes a fact sheet to assist the applicant in completing the form. 

If the applicant completes the form 

online, the applicant and their partner 

(where applicable) must enter all    

r e q u i r e d  i n f o r m a t i o n  a n d                  

electronically sign before they can 

submi t  the i r  appl icat ion  fo r                 

assessment. 

If the applicant completes the        

printable form, the applicant and their 

partner (where applicable) must   

complete all required sections and 

sign. The School Card team will return 

any incomplete   applications to the 

applicant. 

To apply for School Card assistance, 

parents, caregivers, or independent 

students must select, complete, and 

submit the relevant application form 

for assessment. 

 

https://www.sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard

